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Circular 48/10 December 2010
Hello Everyone,
As snow and ice descend on our far flung family in Northern climes it’s time for me to wish you all a happy and safe Christmas. Everything of the best for 2011 from us down here in sunny (and very windy) Kalk Bay. Terry and Anthea leave in a few days for those very same frozen wastes in the North and hopefully he can send this circular out before he leaves. Thanks Ter, and for all the work you do on behalf of the world wide Flamer tribe and their many descendants.
I’m glad to say that the request for funds to keep the website alive was met with many generous contributions – thank you one and all who took the trouble to send in the funds. You will find your names in lights at http://www.flemmerfamily.co.za/Supporters.html . In any event the heroes who leaped to the cause were

	Noel & Jo Mast
	Terry Herbert
	Allen & June Flemmer
	Joan Geyser

	Dan Flemmer
	McGyver Flemmer
	Ron & Heather Body
	Geoff Pallister

	Jill Moffett
	John Mast
	Nolan Flemmer
	

	Kit Carter
	Pad Herbert
	Penny Haswell
	


Since last writing we have been contacted by other family members who found us through the website or via Geni (http://www.geni.com/ ) and we welcome them to the mailing list. One of these was Anna Jensen from Assens in Denmark who at 80 is still working on her family research. Like us, Anna is descended from the Flemmer line from way back and I hope to hear more from her. Another contact was from Jenny Naested in Zimbabwe. Those of you who have by now memorized my Flemmer book will know that I thought one Naested branch had disappeared from South Africa after having a very difficult time during the Anglo Boer War. It seems that this Zimbabwe branch are their descendants.
In other news, was very pleased to get back in touch with Linda Flemmer’s “girls” Wendy, Caryn and Angela. Wendy came around to see us and it was good to meet her and hear the news that Ang and her husband Ian Sheard had a son – Simon Graham, born on the 26th of April 2010.
Ann Richards, another stalwart of family history phoned to tell me that a great–granddaughter had been born. She is Daniella Ann born on the 12th of October 2010 to Nicola (Lascaris) and her husband Chesney Tager. Congratulations to all of you on these two latest members of the family.
I was sad to hear from Kit Carter that Cecil Tarr had died on the 6th of June 2010. Cecil was the husband of Marie Pallister. Our condolences on this sad loss.
I also heard, after a long gap, from McDonald ‘McGyvir’ Flemmer who sent me great photos of his son Marcello with his cricket and rugby awards from Selborne in East London. Well done Marcello!

As ever – best wishes and regards to you all – til next year

Steve
